
 

Wimbledon Park Lake Project - (Reservoir Safety and Desilting) 

Summary of Technical Steering Group Meeting – 05 March 2019 

 

Surveys: 

 Ground investigation surveys – the detail of the scope of works has been developed 

and some soft market testing with four companies is underway in readiness for 

finalising the scope and procuring the survey via the London Tenders Portal. 

Procurements: 

 LBM and the Environment Agency will explore the various procurement options giving 

due consideration to available and existing frameworks versus open procurements for 

each of the procurements that need to be undertaken. 

Flood Study Report – Stage 2: 

 The draft report is now with the Council, Environment Agency and the appointed All 

Reservoirs Panel Engineer (ARPE) for final checking, comments and observations.  

 Option 2 remains BWB’s preferred option – this includes a change to the overflow 

weir in combination with other structures in order to provide a safe overflow. This 

option is the least intrusive of those considered. 

Water Quality and Pollution: 

 Noted some local concerns over water quality, which are being investigated. 

Heritage, History and Archaeology: 

 Noted the need to include some archaeological investigations into the Geotechnical 

Survey 

Finance: 

 Discussions on various funding options 

Risk Assessment: 

 This was reviewed and updated 

Date of Next Meeting: 

 02nd April 2019 


